
Dear Resident 

In April 2024, the council carried out a public consultation to determine the views of residents 

living within Bullhead Road, Hillside Avenue (part), Kenilworth Close and Kenilworth Drive 

(part). The consultation was aimed at gauging the views of residents on the principle of 

introducing a parking scheme to address issues of non-resident parking in the area, mainly 

associated with school and commuter parking. 

The majority of respondents (67% of those who responded to the consultation in April) were 

in support of some form of parking controls being introduced. Please see overleaf a 

summary of the result of the last consultation. 

In light of these findings, the council is seeking the views of residents on the principle of 

introducing Residents only permit parking places (aimed at removing non-residents parking) 

and waiting restrictions (single and double yellow lines aimed at preventing obstructive 

parking, improving visibility, enabling easy access for traffic and to improve general road 

safety).    

Please take some time to visit our website or using the link or QR code provided below to 

view the indicative plan showing the proposals for the area and complete the relevant 

questionnaire attached. 

Online link: Parking Consultations - Hertsmere Borough Council  or using the QR code 

provided: 

 

What happens next? 

All comments received will be considered and will help inform if and how we will develop 

detailed proposals to control parking in all or part of the roads consulted with. Due to the 

number of responses received at this stage, it will not be possible to reply to individual 

enquires. Please send in your response by Friday 27th September 2024. 

If you require copies of the plan and questionnaire in paper format, please send your request 

via email to parkingpolicy@hertsmere.gov.uk  alternatively, call the telephone at the top of 

this letter. 

With thanks for your attention, we look forward to receiving your response. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Tunde Ogunro 
Traffic Engineer 
 

https://www.hertsmere.gov.uk/Transport-Streets-and-Parking/Parking-consultation-and-Traffic-Orders/Proposed-new-parking-schemes.aspx
mailto:parkingpolicy@hertsmere.gov.uk

